
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HIGHWAYS AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 

HELD 20 MAY 2020 

Cllrs Present: Cllr Paul Carnell (Chair) Cllr Ian Corben, Cllr Cynthia Garton, Cllr 
John Jupe, Cllr Lucy Jurd, Cllr Ron Nichols 

H346 Apologies: Cllr Helen Corben 

In attendance: Resident of 58 Granada Road 

H347 Planning Applications 

RM/20/87347, Land West of Woodhouse Lane, Hedge End. Reserved matters 
application pursuant to hybrid planning permission O/18/83634, for the 
construction of 3no. noise bunds and associated acoustic fencing along the 
western edge of Woodhouse Lane. RESOLVED: No Objection although 
noting that the decision had been taken. 
 
T/20/87712, 31 Stirling Crescent, Hedge End. 1 no. Macrocarpa (T1) - prune 
laterals to reduce by 3.5 metres. RESOLVED: No Objection subject to the 
usual conditions of the tree officer.   
 
H/20/87675, 60 Granada Road, Hedge End. Two and single storey side, rear 
extension and new porch. A resident of Granada Road outlined their concerns 
with the proposed development. Cllrs discussed the plans and were 
concerned about the closeness of the boundary and the difference in the 
ground level height at that point. Cllr felt that this was overdevelopment of the 
area and not in keeping with the street scene. RESOLVED: Objection on the 
grounds of overdevelopment and not in keeping with the street scene. 
 
 
 

 
_______________________________________________________________ 

There being no further business to transact, the Chairman closed the meeting at 

19:05 hours. 


